
   

Spring Breathes New Air Into the World Around Us  Page 1 of 10 

   
 

 

 

The Panabaker Chronicle 

 

                        May 2025 Edition 

   

 

May 6 – Pizza Day 

May 13 – Pizza Day 

May 19 – Victoria Day (No School) 

May 20 – Pizza Day 

May 20 – EQAO Begins 

May 21 – School Council Meeting @ 6:00 

in Person 

May 26 – FP School Track Day Gr. 5-8 

May 27 – Pizza Day 

May 28 – FP School Track Day Gr. 3-4 

Dear Families, 

As we enter the month of May, we’re 

gearing up for an exciting and busy final 

stretch of the school year! It’s hard to believe 

that we’re already approaching the last 

month of school, but we have so much to 

look forward to. 

In the coming weeks, we’ll be celebrating 

achievements, finishing up projects, and 

preparing for end-of-year activities. Please 

stay tuned for updates on upcoming events, 

class celebrations, and important dates. 

Thank you for your continued support 

throughout this school year. Let’s finish strong 

and make these last weeks memorable for 

our students! 

 

Open House  

Thank you to all of our families for taking the time to 

come out and attend our Open House! We hope you 

enjoyed our gallery visit, band presentation, food 

trucks, book fair and of course visiting your child’s 

classroom.  

It was a great time to see familiar faces and to meet 

new members of our community!  

Are You Moving?  

 

To help us with our planning for 

the September 2025-2026 

school year, it would be 

appreciated if you could notify 

the office if you will be moving 

from our area between now 

and September.  
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Weather and Outdoor Play 
 

Time spent outdoors is an integral part of the school day. Children need fresh air and exercise 

and time spent outside affords students an opportunity to break free from the structure of the 

classroom.  

 

It is important that children come to school prepared for all weather. During the spring the 

grounds are often muddy and wet. Please ensure that they have a change of shoes for the 

indoors. It is also a good idea to have an umbrella for light rain days. As always, Principals  

use their judgment in determining whether or not students remain inside during recess given 

certain weather conditions.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten registration is now open for the 

2025-2026 School year! 

Please complete the registration package online. 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/kindergarten/#register 

 

 

 

School Parking Lot 

Just a friendly reminder that when dropping off or picking up your child please do not block 

the bus loading zone or park on the side of the road in the parking lot. These are all NO 

PARKING ZONES. Our school busses are having a very difficult time navigating between cars 

and this is causing a delay. By Law will be on school property to help navigate this situation. We 

want to ensure the safety of all our students as they are being transported to and from Frank 

Panabaker. Please leave all accessible parking spots free unless you have a valid permit. 

Bus Students  

Please note that buses are 

assigned based on your home 

address. For safety reasons, 

students are not permitted to ride 

a bus that they are not assigned 

to. Please contact transportation 

if you require any changes for 

pick up or drop off locations.  

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/kindergarten/#register
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Out of Catchment  

As you are aware, Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board has created attendance 

boundaries for each of its schools. In some cases, families want their child to attend a school 

that is not within their catchment boundary. 

Unfortunately, Frank Panabaker is staffed based solely on the projected enrollment of students 

in our catchment area. This means that there will not be space available for out-of-catchment 

students. We regret the impact this will have for families.  

Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board uses this protocol to make the most effective use of 

space and staff in all schools. All parents are urged to register their children at the school for 

their designated catchment area. 

You can learn more on the HWDSB website’s page detailing Out-of-Catchment school 

attendance at https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/find/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday June 23rd along with Spring Valley 

School there will be a presentation by Paul 

Davis on social media platforms and student 

safety. Thank you to both of our School 

Councils for funding this event for our school 

communities!  
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EQAO  

Primary (Gr. 3) and Junior (Gr. 6) 

EQAO assessments will take place 

between May 20th to June 6th. The 

assessments will continue to be 

digital and will be completed on a 

device. Letters were sent home to 

all grade 3 and 6 parents with more 

information. Please feel free to visit 

the EQAO website at 

www.eqao.com for parent 

resources. 

EQAO Math Night for Parents and Guardians 

In this webinar, EQAO staff will discuss math questions that Ontario students encounter when 

they participate in Ontario’s large-scale assessments. These assessments are taken by all 

Ontario students in Grades 3, 6 and 9. During the webinar, EQAO staff will show how these 

math questions help assess the skills students are learning in their math classes. Staff will also 

share valuable insights from the past three years of assessment results, which can help parents 

and guardians support their children’s math learning. 

Please register using the following link:  

https://eqao.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_5puRqI8uQJypIaHgBYoBMw#/registration 

 

Cell Phone Use 

Just a gentle reminder that you play a crucial 

role in overseeing your child's cell phone use 

and social media activity. We encourage you 

to regularly check their social media accounts, 

online interactions, and digital presence to 

ensure they are behaving responsibly and 

respectfully. 

Having open conversations about appropriate 

online conduct helps create a safe and positive 

environment for all our students. Please take 

some time to monitor their involvement and 

discuss the importance of responsible digital 

citizenship. 

Also, please remind your child that their cell 

phone should be kept out of sight while at 

school. 

Thank you for your continued support in 

fostering a respectful online community! 

https://eqao.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_5puRqI8uQJypIaHgBYoBMw#/registration
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MEDICAL ALERT 

Just a reminder that Frank Panabaker is a NUT FREE School. We have both staff and 

students with severe life-threatening allergies to peanuts and tree nuts. Do not send any 

nut products to school with your child. Thank you!  

 

Continuing Summer’s Education Program 

HWDSB Continuing Education is happy to offer summer programs in support of your child’s 

education. From learning a new language to enriching and developing literacy and numeracy 

skills in free, fun activities combined with art, coding or sports-based programming.” 

  

Deadline to register for the Summer Non-Credit programs is June 9 at 11:00 a.m. 

  

Summer Programs | Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board 
  

For Questions, please email ce@hwdsb.on.ca 

 

Dear Families, 

We are pleased to share a valuable resource with you that emphasizes the importance 

of inclusivity and respect within our school community. This resource serves as a 

reminder that all students, staff members, and identities matter. We encourage you to 

take the time to read through it and reflect on how we can continue to support and 

celebrate the diverse identities that make our school a welcoming and enriching 

environment for everyone. 

Thank you for your attention and commitment to fostering an inclusive community. 

Please see the graphic on the next page! 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hwdsb.on.ca%2Fsummer-programs%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cdfede%40hwdsb.on.ca%7C8127d5b46d14473015a108dd8f0df261%7C7afeaf6ab1be4c83a974c43a8b215634%7C0%7C0%7C638824012232669993%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Drqy9dVCFdWRu40AxgdZdo7e91juh26fZwmRZ6UQu1E%3D&reserved=0
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At Frank 

Panabaker 

We ALL 

Belong! 
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